UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DIVISION OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

November 2, 1938.

Dr. F. C. Allen, 105 Robinson, Campus.

Dear Sir:

I wish to call your attention to one of the benches in the locker room. It should have three of those iron stools to hold it up and has only two. This makes it very easy for it to fall over and might injure some of the boys. Miss Hover and I have agreed to fill the swimming pool on Monday November 7th., so will you please notify Mr. Wiebe?

We will start on the second half classes for the fall semester on November 14 and 15th. Will it be convenient for you to have grades made out for your first half elementary basketball class by that time?

Very truly yours,

Horbert Daughin.